Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, please provide me with the following information, for 2015 as a whole:
· The number of people who have died while waiting for a social care package to commence, after an assessment has been made
· The number of people who waited more than a year, or who have been waiting more than a year for a social care package to commence
In the week of January 25 to January 31, how many hours of agreed social care went unmet.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

In order to answer your request, all closed adult social care cases would need to be considered. We would need to manually check several hundred records to establish if or when care commenced in order to determine if a service user passed away before a package of care could be put in place. 
Also, we don’t specifically record a ‘waiting for care package’ on service users’ records. Therefore, to answer your second question would also require the manual trawl of a service user’s record, checking whether they were eligible for care and when the service commenced taking into account hospital stays etc.

We don’t record ‘agreed hours of social care that go unmet’, we presume this relates to commissioned hours against actual hours of home care delivered, this again would require the trawl of all service users’ records.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


